
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to a new term. The Summer term is always a busy one with so much going on, for example, residential visits, end of term plays and leavers’ assemblies, as well as lots of exciting things linked to the day to day curriculum.  We will be sending out a list of dates this week and we will endeavour to provide parents with as much notice as possible should we require your support in any way. 
STAFFING NEWS

Last week you should have received a letter from the governors informing you that I will be leaving Mickleton School at the end of the Summer term. By the time that I leave, I will have been at Mickleton for nearly four school years and I have very much enjoyed those years. I will leave with very mixed emotions; excited at the prospect of taking on a new challenge, but also very sad at leaving such a lovely school. The children at Mickleton are fantastic; always enthusiastic and prepared to give anything a go!
Many of you will also be aware that Mrs Lees will be retiring at the end of this term. Mrs Lees has been at the school for five years and I would like to thank her for continued hard work in that time. I know that she will be missed by staff and pupils. As soon as we have any news of her replacement, I will let you know. 
On Friday we said goodbye to Mrs March, one of our mid-day supervisors. She has worked for the school for 18 years and I wish her every success for the future.
OPEN MORNING
The open morning at the end of term was a great success. It was great to see the children working so co-operatively together in mixed age groups and in such varied activities. A very big thank you to Class 3 who performed their ‘Fire’ dance and performance poetry to the whole school and to many parents. Thank you also to Mrs Hill and Mrs Caine, who had obviously worked very hard to ensure that the children’s performances were such a success.   

MUSIC CONCERT

Well done to Ella Davis and Georgia Clark-Groves who took part in the music concert, organised by Charles Matthews, at St Catharine’s Church last Thursday. The concert was super and they performed alongside children from other local schools, demonstrating how they could make music using their voices, hands and feet as well as everyday kitchen implements! I was very impressed with the concert; the children showed great levels of concentration and clearly enjoyed taking part. I would also like to say a huge thank you to Charles Matthews who had obviously worked so hard to organise the concert and who has given up so much time to work with the children in school. 
MICKLETON GARDENING CLUB

Anyone attending the Mickleton Gardening Club ‘Spring Show’ will have noticed the children’s art work displayed around the village hall. This is something that the school have contributed to the show for many years now and as always, the pictures were judged as part of a competition and prizes awarded to each class. This year prizes were awarded to:
	
	1st Prize
	2nd Prize
	3rd Prize
	Highly commended

	Class 1
	Megan Ellis
	Louie Reimer

	Daisy King
	

	Class 2
	Alexia Doughty
	James Weston
	Jake Hooker
	Kirsty Barnes
Amy Matthews

	Class 3
	Aemelia Smith
	Hayden Lane
	Milly Flambert
	Sam Drew

	Class 4
	Hannah Grant
	Megan Grosso
	Peter Coldicott
	William Righton


All children were awarded a small prize for taking part.

A display of pictures exhibited at the show will be put up in school this week. Please feel free to come and have a look at them!

SUN SAFETY
As we are now in the summer term, I would like to remind parents that 
in case of hot weather, please ensure your child has sun protection cream applied before they come to school. If you would like your child to re-apply sun protection cream themselves during the day, please ensure that you send in a named bottle of sun lotion and that your child is aware of how to apply it. Staff will be happy to supervise but are unable to apply the sun cream to pupils. We would also advise that your child brings a sun hat and long sleeved cotton shirt (or something similar) to cover up if necessary. We have purchased a number of gazebos which will be put on the field to provide some shade. We will also ensure that the children are encouraged to drink plenty of water to eliminate dehydration. 
CALOR VILLAGE OF THE YEAR
This year, the Mickleton in Bloom Society have submitted the village of Mickleton into the competition, ‘Calor Village of the Year’ and on Monday 21st April, the village hall was transformed into a showcase of stands and stalls, attended by representatives from all of the clubs, societies and major groups within the village. I was very pleased that as a school we were able to support this event; it demonstrated how the school is very much an integral part of the village, whilst also enabling us to display photographs and other materials which highlighted the work of our school and the nursery. I would like to thank Mrs Cox and Mrs Richardson who gave up a lot of time to organise the school stand and to represent us at the event. 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Friday 2nd May:

Swimming Gala (Years 5 & 6)

Monday 5th May:

SCHOOL CLOSED – BANK HOLIDAY

Monday 12th May:

Friday 16th May – Key Stage 2 SATS

Monday 19th May:

Parent Meeting re Class 4 Residential at 6.00 p.m.

Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May:  HALF TERM
Monday 2nd June:

Friday 6th June - Class 4 Residential

Saturday 14th June:
Friends of the School Summer Fair at 12.00 noon
Tuesday 24th/

Wednesday 25th June:
Induction Days Chipping Campden School

Tuesday 1st July:

New Reception Intake visit (afternoon)
Friday 4th July:

End of Year School Reports

Tuesday 8th July:

Open Morning – 9.15 a.m. – 11.15 a.m.

Tuesday 8th July:

School Production (afternoon)
Wednesday 9th July:
School Production (afternoon)
Wednesday 9th July:
Information Evening – New Reception Parents 7.00 p.m.

Thursday 10th July:
School Production Evening Performance

Monday 14th/

 Tuesday 15th July:

Class 3 Residential

Thursday 17th July:
Leavers Service – St Lawrence Church at 10.00 a.m.
Friday 18th July:

End of Term Assembly 9.30 a.m.




Last day of term: 2pm finish

More details regarding individual events to follow. Also the date for sports day will be decided shortly.
Yours faithfully,

K Hoodless
Headteacher
�








